
 

 

 

 
 

 

 

TO: Mayor and City Council of the City of Dacula 

FROM: Brittni Nix, City Administrator 
 

DATE: November 1, 2024 

SUBJECT: Brookton North Subdivision FFY-2025 LMIG Application  

  

The roads within the Brookton North subdivision have deteriorated and are experiencing 

asphalt failures. As such, staff recommends utilizing the FFY-2025 Local Maintenance 

and Improvement Grant (LMIG) monies ($86,491.71) to make asphalt pavement 

improvements to the 0.87 miles of road with the subdivision. Said improvements are 

anticipated to include 6” deep patch milling sections of asphalt failures, standard 2 1/2” 

asphalt milling, asphalt repaving, replacing street signage, and restriping. The listed 

corrections would serve to bridge insufficient subsurface soil conditions while correcting 

failures in the existing roadway. The OPCC (Opinion of Probable Construction Cost) 

with 15% contingency totals $520,326.70.  

Staff requests a motion from Council to authorize the Mayor to sign and submit the FFY-

2025 LMIG Application to the Georgia Department of Transportation for their 

consideration. 
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